BRIAN SANDOVAL Governor

MEMBERS Jan B. Leggett, Chairman Kevin E. Burke Margaret Cavin Mason Gorda

Joe Hernandez

Kent Lay

Guy M. Wells

State Of Nevada



Reply To:

Northern Nevada 5390 Kletzke Lane, Suite 102 Reno, Nevada 89511 (775) 688-1141 Fax (775) 688-1271 Investigations: (775) 688-1150

www.nscb.nv.gov

Southern Nevada 2310 Corporate Circle, Suite 200 Henderson, Nevada 89074 (702) 486-1100 Fax (702) 486-1190 Investigations: (702) 486-1110

STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD

MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP BEFORE THE NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD **HELD NOVEMBER 2, 2017**

The workshop was called to order at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday, November 2, 2017 at the offices of the State Contractors Board, 2310 Corporate Circle, Henderson, Nevada and video-conferenced to the Reno office. Exhibit 1 is the Notice of Intent to Act Upon a Regulation and a copy of the proposed regulation.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Joe Hernandez

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:

Ms. Margi Grein, Executive Officer

Ms. Nancy Mathias, Licensing Administrator

Ms. Grein indicated that the notice of the workshop was posted in compliance with NRS 233B at the Paseo Verde Library, Sawyer State Building, Clark County Library, Washoe County Courthouse, South Valleys Library, Reno City Hall and the offices of the State Contractors Board in Reno and Henderson. In addition, the notice was posted on the Board's website and the State of Nevada's Public Notice website.

Ms. Grein explained the purpose of the workshop is to receive comments from interested parties concerning the proposed regulation identified as LCB file R042-17. The proposed regulation is the result of SB 69 passed during the 2017 Legislative session which requires the agency to adopt regulations which provide for licensure by endorsement.

The proposed regulation requires the Board to determine if the requirements for licensing a contractor in another state or territory are substantially equivalent to those in Nevada, and further authorizes the Board, under certain circumstances, to endorse the experience qualifications of an applicant licensed in that state, and recognize an examination taken and passed in that state or an examination accredited by the National Association of State Contractors Licensing Agencies.

Section 2 of the regulation also requires the Board to deem an application withdrawn if the Board has not received within 6 months after the date the application was submitted to the Board all the information required to complete an application; and makes conforming changes related to submittal of fingerprints.

Jeanette Belz with the Associated General Contractors Nevada Chapter was in attendance but did not offer comment. No written comments were submitted. Ms. Grein stated that a hearing on the matter will be held November 8, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. at the same locations. The workshop was adjourned at 9:03 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

stara Wall Diana Wallace, Diana Wallace,
Recording Secretary

Approved:

Executive Officer